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Meetings take place at the Franklin Senior Center, 10 Daniel McCahill 
St., Franklin, MA across from St. Mary’s church, from 6:30 to ~9pm, the 
first Wednesday of every month, September through May. Refreshments 
and socialization are help from 6:30-6:45pm, followed by a short business 
meeting.  A demonstration/lecture or workshop activity follows. Our meet-
ings are open to the public and all are invited to attend.

Officers:
President
Frank Robertson
(774) 254-6126
frankrrobertson@gmail.com
Vice President
Tina Guarino 
508-541-4685
tinaguarinoart@gmail.com
Secretary
Kathe Kirchmyer
(508) 533-7061
Kathytomkir@aim.com
Treasurer/Membership
Carol Frieswick
(508) 234-6697
csf@meganet.net
Corresponding Secretary
Hannah Close
(860) 204-1796
FAAsecretary@gmail.com

Committees:
Archives- Frank Robertson & 
Hannah Close
Publicity- Pam Warren
716-866-6888
loccgazette@yahoo.com
Refreshments- Bernie McNichols 
Scholarship- Tina Guarino
Workshops- Adele Corregan
508-695-0739
at4624@verizon.net 
Website- Dale Hoopingarner
Fundraising- Paul Guarino

Special Venues Chairs:
EMC- Stacey David
Fall Exhibition- 
Spring Exhibit- Bill Wallhausser 
& Gail Eckberg
Hawthorne Suites- Lisa Bailey
Hayward Manor- Paul Guarino 
Town Hall- Brenda Hutchinson

Hi all!  This will be my last President’s message for the FAA 
Newsletter.  

As most everyone knows I will be stepping down at the end of 
August and Sue Sheridan will (once again) take on the role as FAA 
President beginning September 1st.  Carole Frieswick will also 
be ending her role as FAA Treasurer and will be replaced by Paul 
Peterson who will (once again) become our Treasurer.  The other 
board of directors include: Tina Guarino who will continue her role 
as Vice-President,  Hannah Close will continue her role as Corre-
sponding Secretary and Kathe Kirchmyer who will continue to be 
our Recording Secretary.  As you can see FAA’s leadership will be 
in good hands as we begin our 2014/2015 season!

I want to thank all of our members for your support and contribu-
tions during my three years as your President.  It has been both an 
honor and a pleasure to serve our outstanding organization.  Our 
members are a very talented and accomplished group of artists.  We 
are blessed with a multitude of members who are very congenial 
and always willing to pitch-in to help the organization meet our 
goals.  If anyone asked me what makes a great organization, I’d tell 
them to take a look at FAA.

I look forward to helping to make a smooth transition, continuing 
my membership and being active in all of our activities and events.  

I hope you all enjoy the remainder of summer.  As always, I look 
forward to seeing everyone on September 3rd at our first meeting 
of the new season.  Let’s all make it a great one!

Take care,
Frank



Calender of Events
September 3rd The FAA will host demon-
strator Charles Guay.  Guay is currently teach-
ing painting at the Danforth Museum of Art in 
Framingham, MA and at the Next Door Gal-
lery in Mansfield, MA since 2008. (See image 
above)
October 8th demonstrator will be watercolor-
ist Bill Lane.
November 15 12-8pm and 16th 12-3pm the will be the FAA Fall Show “Art 
Exhibit Enchanced” at Tri-County High School in Franklin. 

	 			   You can now find and “Like” the 
Franklin Art Association 
on Facebook!  Visit us at:

www.facebook.com/FranklinArtAssoc

Volunteers Needed!!!
Inviting all members to attend FAA FALL EXHIBIT meeting Wednesday, Aug. 
20, 7-9 PM, at Tina & Paul Guarino, 75 Jefferson Rd., Franklin to help once again 
in organizing upcoming show in November.     We would ask new/newer mem-
bers to come on over and join in the fun of working and getting to know mem-
bers.     All tasks are small and easy to do.     Please, attend - we need your help!    

Call for Entries
Bristol Warren Art Night hosted by the Historic Warren Armory. They are offering artists 
booth space for the night for $30 each. You can display originals, prints, cards, books, etc, 
and could share a booth if you wish. I did an Art Night and the Warren Walkabout festival 
last year, with great success. I know the timing is close, but for those available, this is a great 
opportunity to meet some new art buyers. Please let me know if you are planning to attend, 
as they’ve asked for a few artists’ bio info to include as “features” in the marketing material 
for the day. http://www.artnightbristolwarren.org. See application at the end of the newslet-
ter. 
The Hopkington Center for the Arts is hosting a Photography Show running Sept. 30 - Oct. 
24th. http://www.hopartscenter.org



Members’ News
Sarah Alexander and Rebecca Skin-
ner were both selected to participate 
in the “8 Visions” exhibition at the 
Attleboro Art Museum. The “8 Visions 
Exhibition” runs August 5th thru Au-
gust 29th, 2014. Opening Reception: 
August 5th from 6:30-7:30 with Gal-
lery Talk: 7:30-9:00. http://attleboro-
artsmuseum.org/index.php/8-visions/
Sarah Alexander is teaching a Wa-
tercolor on Alternative Surfaces class 
at the Hopkington Center for the Arts 
this coming fall and an Adult Wa-
tercolors in Nature class through the Mass Audobon, at Broadmoor in Natick. http://www.
massaudubon.org/get-outdoors/program-catalog#results:sanctuary=11:whoTags[]=audien
ce_adult:whatTags[]=schedule_week_day She is also featured in an exhibit 8visions.  Aug. 
5-24th at the Attleboro Art Museum See flier at the end of the newsletter. 
Judy Belben was accepted into Post Office Gallery, in Truro,”Shelters” with her photo titled 
Life Saving Station. (Upper right) She was also accepted into Gallery 263, in Cambridge, 
“Folk” for her photo titled The Fire.  She will be having a solo exhibit at Hopedale Public 
Library, starting June 13, 2014, open to the public during normal library hours, for about a 
month, and will be sharing space at the Norfolk Public Library with Carol Frieswick begin-
ning July 26, 2014. Details to follow.
Rebecca Skinner will be featured in Galatea Fine Art’s Fifth Annual Juried Exhibition New 
England Collective V Juried by Edmund Barry Gaither, August 1-30, 2014, Opening Recep-
tion:  August 1, 6-8pm.

Classes/Workshops/Opportunities...
Art Night 2014 -  Art Directory, Membership and Art Night Event Series (May - September 
2014)  “Gallery & Open Studio Tours of Bristol and Warren, RI” Your year-round art source 
for East Bay artists, art information and events...  fine art  + fine craft + music + dance + the-
ater + performance + culinary + poetry  The next event will be July 31.  http://www.artnight-
bristolwarren.org

Editor’s Note: As always, we depend on you, our members, to provide information for your newsletter. So I thank you 
in advance for providing information concerning coming events, exhibitions, shows, etc. ~Hannah Close

The Franklin Art Association is funded in part by the Franklin Cultural Council, 
which is supported by the Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency.



FAA Summer Party Shots
  

When ordering supplies for 
those summer paintings–Dick 
Blick will donate a portion of 
the proceeds from each order 

to the FAA as long as orders are made by 
clicking through” to the Dick Blick website 
from the FAA homepage. 



BRISTOL & WARREN ARTS NIGHT PROGRAM 
                          & 
         Historic Warren Armory, inc.  

   Presenting Artists and their work at the Town of Warren’s historic c1842 Armory Hall 

Dates & 
Place   :            Thursday, June 26 at Armory Hall, 11 Jefferson Street, Warren, RI 

(The Bristol Warren Arts Night Program will also be held on Thursday:  July 24; 
August 28; September 25; October 30) 

Time:  5:30 pm  -  8:30 pm 

Art: Fine art only.  Eligible works to be fine art are drawings, paintings, (opaque &  
transparent media), lithography, sculpture (non-functional pottery), pastels & 
photography.  Limited reproductions of originals allowed. 

Space: A 10’ x 12’ area will be marked and allocated on a first come, first serve basis.  Artists 
must provide their own display units.  No more than 14 Artists will be allowed to 
exhibit at each event.  

Fee: $30.00 must be enclosed with your application.   Checks are payable to:   
Historic Warren Armory, inc.   Please mail check and application along with three 
photos or slides of your work if you are a first time applicant to: 

 Historic Warren Armory, inc. 
 P. O. Box 564 
 Warren, RI  02885 

Setup & 
Show end: Artists may set up their art any time after 9:00 am the date of the show and break 

down their displays only after 8:30 pm on the date of the show and not before. 
 (A 3’x6’ table and a chair are available at set up for each artist without charge)  

  APPLICATION FOR EXHIBITING AT Armory Hall 

Artist’s Name:      _____________________________________________________________ 
Address:             ______________________________________________________________ 
City, State, Zip:    ______________________________________________________________ 
Phone#:             ______________________________________________________________ 
Email:                ______________________________________________________________ 

Historic Warren Armory, inc. is not liable for any loss, damage, theft, injury or inconvenience 
incurred in conjunction with this event and I, as owner of these works of art, am solely responsible  
for their protection and welfare. 

Artist’s signature: __________________________________________________date:___________



8 VISIONS
Sarah Alexander
Cristina Hajosy
Debby Krim
Valerie Maser-Flanagan
Jim McManus
Michele Poirier-Mozzone
Rebecca Skinner
Emily Sorlien

SORLIENSKINNERPOIRIER-MOZZONE
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8 VISIONS
Work from 8 juried Attleboro 
Arts Museum member artists

Exhibition: Aug 5th - 29th, 2014

Tuesday, August 5th:                           
Opening Reception: 6:30 - 7:30pm
Artist Gallery Talk: 7:30 - 9pm

RSVP by Aug 1st 508-222-2644 x10

Summer Hours: Tues – Sat; 10am - 4pm

Non-Profit
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Attleboro Arts Museum
86 Park Street
Attleboro, MA 02703

www.attleboroartsmuseum.org

8 Visions Jurors: 
Adam Adelson, Director of Adelson Galleries
Josh Ostraff,  Artist and Arts Educator 
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